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   AFFILIATED WITH THE NATIONAL FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN 
 

The Capitol City Bulletin 
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Sacramento Republican Women Federated  

Annual Luncheon Fundraiser  
 

Saturday, December 3, 2011   
 

North Ridge Country Club, 7600 Madison Avenue 

Fair Oaks, California 
 

 “SRWF WINTER WONDERLAND” 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Informal Modeling of Fashions by Cho Cho’s of Fair Oaks, CA 

Music by:  Bill Pence and Jack Bowdoin  

The Entertainment Team   

Social Hour 11:30 AM   Lunch 12:00 Noon   

Guests are welcome 
 

 Menu 
  Napa Salad—Choice of Entrée:  1.  Halibut   2. Pork Wings 

 3.  Demi-Glazed Petite Filet Cabernet  

Served w/mashed potatoes & vegetables 

 And Chocolate Lava Cake 
 

Reservation Deadline: Monday November 28, 2011 

Cost: $35.00 

and please bring a Toy for our "Toys for the Troops Kids" effort  
 

Make checks to: SRWF, Mail to: JoAnn Raney 

2105 Gold Rush Drive 

Gold River, CA  95670 

(916) 241-9544 

Special Events Chairman:  Kay Burton 
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President's Message  
 
 
 
 

 
”Together…Educated  Ambition Members” 

 

First I want to congratulate our incoming board.  Under their 
leadership we will help take back our country by electing a 
strong conservative Republican as the President of this great 
country.  2012 will be challenging since Obama MUST BE 
DEFEATED next November.  While we are watching debate 
after debate, we all have our favorite candidate, but in the 
end we will support the nominee of the Republican Party!  
Please consider putting volunteering on your calendar next 
year, for as much time as you can spare. 
 
 There were only 4 of us that went to the CFRW Convention 
and all of us were able to vote for the 2012-2013 slate of 
officers.  Carol Hadley from Central Division was elected to 
lead CFRW for the next two years.  We were all treated to 
the movies as our Ambassador event on Friday night.  Most 
of us were able to enjoy seeing Atlas Shrugged Part 1 and 
hear from Congressman Devin Nunes at the historic down-
town Fox Theater.  I have my full report in this newsletter. 
 
 Eight of us attended the CFRW Northern Division Conven-
tion.  I want to thank our Dottie Linden, Regional Director, 
for hosting a great Capital Corridor Caucus on Saturday.  It 
is always enlightening sharing ideas and accomplishments 
with our other local clubs.  I have a complete report on the 
Convention in this newsletter. 
 
 Since this will be my last message to you, I want to thank all 
of you for your dedication, hard work and willingness to 
share your talents with this club.  It has been both a pleasure 
and an honor to have served as your President for the past 
two years.  I want to thank all of my board members for the 
terrific job they have done.  I marvel at the exceptional 
women I have had the pleasure of working with the past two 
years.  With their help our club has been honored with the 
highest honor: NFRW Diamond Award.  All SRWF mem-
bers can be proud of what we have accomplished.  As I step 
down, I leave knowing that we have a great slate of Officers 
for 2012 so our club will be strong and productive for years 
to come! 
 
 It is time to reflect, relax and enjoy the upcoming holidays 
with all those family and friends that we neglected during 
this hectic year.  Now let’s do some of that relaxing and en-
joying and make our Holiday Luncheon and Fundraiser the 
best yet!  See you there!  
 
 

Merry Christmas 
Happy Hanukkah 

 

Janet 

SACRAMENTO REPUBLICAN WOMEN  

FEDERATED 2011 BOARD 
 
 

President          Janet Gardner              447-0609 
1st Vice President       Terri Lyn Alexander    723-6156 
2nd Vice President      Beverly Anderson        359-4369 
Recording Secretarys  Marylou Colombo       635-1003         
Treasurer         Marlene Coy               425-7369 
Finance Review Ofcr  Margie DeRow  638-1652 
Corresponding Secty   Claudia Dickerson       631-7677 
Parliamentarian          Beverlee Gross           635-0835 
 

DIRECTORS 
 

Caring for America    Sandra Sinclair           422-0373 
Military Support/Appreciation/Toys for Troops Kids   
(Sandy Stultz); Community Projects  
 

Communications         Barbara McCarthy     852-8855 
Bulletin Editor (Mary Croxen); Bulletin Circulation 
(Bobbie Prindle); Internet Updates/Blasts (Janet Gard-
ner); and Publicity (Michele Orrock) 
 

Education           Sue Scott                  635-0419 
Advocacy Workshop, Legislation (Local, State and 
National), Scholarships. (Ann Dunn, Jan High and 
Karen Klinger) 
 

Elections                        Ruth Crone            987-7916  
GOVT/Precinct Walking; Voter Registration; Running 
for Office Assistance.   
 

Membership Outreach     Suzanne Jones   780-0136 
Internet Advisor (Janet Gardner); Satellite Clubs Or-
ganizer; Assistant to 2nd Vice President; Young Re-
publican Clubs Liaison, Hospitality (Dottie Linden) 
 

Special Events            Kay Burton            635-5590 
Christmas Events/Whistle Stop w/1st Vice President/
Membership Celebration w/ 2nd Vice President, Fund- 
raisers not under specific chairs; Ways & Means (Nell 
Greenbaum); Opportunity Drawings (Jenny Mitchell).   
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 

Americanism            Fran Kruger              638-5984 
Awards/Historian            Nancy Sharp             791-0761 
Birthdays            Mariluz Buchanan    771-5268 
Bulletin Circulation        Bobbie Prindle         635-4330 
Central Com Liaison      Janet Gardner           447-0609 
Chaplain           Glenda Thompson     481-5593 
Reservations                   Cammie Hottinger    939-9560                         
                                       Yvonne Bowers        483-6653 
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EARLY BIRD SPECIAL 
 

      Now is the time to take advantage of an early-bird special drawing!  People 
joining Sacramento Republican Women as either new or renewal members prior to OR 
at the JANUARY 4, 2012 meeting will be entered in an EARLY BIRD SPECIAL 
DRAWING!   The winner of the drawing will receive FREE SRWF MEMBERSHIP 
FOR 2012.  Membership cost is $30 per year.  Membership enrollment  may be 
completed in one of  3 ways: 
 
      1) mail the membership form available in this issue of the newsletter & $30 fee to 
either Bev Anderson (2011 Membership Chair), 1619 El Nido Way, Sacramento, Ca. 
95864 or Charlene Booth (2012 Membership Chair), 800 Del Verde Circle #3, Sacra-
mento, Ca. 95833. 
     2) enroll on-line at membership@sacramentorwf.org 
     3) sign up at either the December 3, 2011 SRWF Holiday Special Event or at the 
SRWF January 4, 2012 meeting.   
 

 REMEMBER THAT JANUARY 4, 2012 IS THE DEADLINE TO BE  

INCLUDED IN THE EARLY BIRD SPECIAL DRAWING. 
Bev Anderson, Membership Chairman  (916) 359-4369 or Membership@sacramentorwf.org 

  

CFRW-ND FALL CONVENTION 2011 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT  
Janet Gardner, President SRWF 

 

     Beverly Acker, Terri Lyn Alexander, Bev Anderson, Karen Klinger, Fran 
Kruger, Dottie Linden, Suzanne Jones and I attended the CFRW Northern Division Fall Convention.  Several of 
us attended the wonderful President’s Reception Friday night.  Our speakers Saturday morning California As-
semblywoman, Beth Gaines, Senator Ted Gaines and CRP Chair, Tom Del Beccaro gave us the incentive to 
“Keep on Trucking”.   
     We all had a great time visiting with many of the over 160 in attendance.  The 2012-2013 slate was elected 
with no contest.  We were all able to vote on the By Law changes as well.  Roseann Slonsky-Breault was elected 
to lead us for the next two years.  Dottie Linden was also elected to serve as the Capital Corridor Regional Di-
rector for two more years. 
     Saturday evening Author Janie Johnson “Don’t Take My Lemonade Stand” was our featured speaker.  You 
might have seen her on Fox News but if you haven’t, pick up her book on her American Philosophy.  It has sec-
tions to help parents teach their kids to think for themselves.  Janie is an informed voter who cares deeply about 
our country and its founding principles.  Her brand of Common Sense Conservatism focuses on children, patriot-
ism and optimism.   
      On Sunday Sacramento RWF was awarded our Diamond Award.  We received a CFRW-ND First Place 
Award and $50 for our Newsletter in our category.  We were surprised with a check for $75 from CFRW for our 
First Place Newsletter Award.  We also received a check for $50 for First Place Website for CFRW-ND.  I want 
to thank all of you for your hard work that made this possible and special thanks to Mary Croxen for her hard 
work on our outstanding newsletter! 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Our Father In Heaven, 
     We are so grateful Lord, for this opportunity for the precious freedom we enjoy in our beloved America. 
     We thank You for the many blessings You bring to us each day.  We love You and thank You for protecting 
our nation and its people from the beginning.  The psalmist wrote:  “It is good to give thanks to the Lord, and 
sing praises to Your name, O Most High.” 
     Dear Father, let all Americans remember the sacrifices of our forefathers so that we may maintain our rights 
to freedom and self-determination with righteousness and strength of commitment. 
     We are a nation in need of Your guidance.  Be with us as we work for what is best for our country in these 
perilous times. 
     In Your Name, Amen                                                            

Glenda Thompson, Chaplain  (916) 481-5593 

 

ELECTIONS/VOTER REGISTRATION 
 

 

Voter Registration 
 

I want to thank Terri Lyn Alexander, Bev Anderson, Janet Gardner and Sandra Sinclair for joining forces and helping sign up 
over 40 new Republicans in November.  We had a good turn out of volunteers (10 total) and it showed when we counted up the 
affidavits.  Our next Naturalization Ceremony will be December 21 so come join us! 
 

 Precinct Operations and Elections 

 
Ruth Crone,  (916) 987-7916 rfcrone@yahoo.com  Director - Elections/Voter Registration 

A ONCE IN A LIFE TIME 
OPPORTUNITY 

While we will again have an absolutely fabulous Opportunity Drawing during our Annual December 
Fundraising Luncheon, Helen Berndt (former Administrative Assistant to Governor Ronald Reagan) 
has donated several of her personal items for us to use for our Silent Auction.  This truly is a unique 
opportunity to own a President Ronald Reagan personal item from when he was Governor of Califor-
nia. So, bring your checkbooks! 

One Gold Key Chain 

One pair large Gold Cuff Links 
One small  Gold Cuff Links 

One large Paper Weight 
One Gold Tie Clasp 
Ronald Reagan Pen 
Large Reagan photo 

Car license 
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 AMERICANISM 
           As we enter the Holidays in the United States when our thoughts turn to the 
celebration of Lord Jesus’ birth that usually ushers in a time of brotherly love we find 
ourselves embroiled in a war amongst ourselves as the Occupy Wall Street protest 
spreads across the country.  On the surface it would appear that this is a battle between 

the Haves—evil capitalists who are taking all the money from the poor man--and the Have Not’s.  On closer in-
spection it’s really a battle of the Haves against the Have Mores.  Students have taken out loans with no collateral 
to finance their futures so they could major in women’s studies or Renaissance poetry, and have now graduated to 
find they have no saleable skills and a huge debt that they cannot or do not want to repay.  President Obama said 
from the first that he wanted the government to take over education, and the government-run student loan indus-
try.  His goal was free college for everyone, with taxpayers giving students money to live on and help finance 
liberal professor’s lifestyles.  He wanted government control of the banking system, and ultimately the overthrow 
of capitalism.  At the time, I thought that he would never get away with it, but apparently I was wrong.  He’s been 
in office for less than three years and he’s getting everything he wanted.  By the time of the elections in Novem-
ber 2012, there may be riots in the streets causing martial law to be declared and elections to be suspended.  
That’s the worst case scenario; however, no matter how cynical I become about this administration, I still cannot 
keep up, so nothing would surprise me.  
      The reason there is such a difference between what the top percentage of people earn and the dearth of the 
middle class is due to several things.  One is changes in the culture.  Very few people who are not immigrants and 
who are married and raising a family are poor.  Those are the people in the middle class.  Cohabitation and chil-
dren born out of wedlock is reducing the middle class.  More and more single-parent families are on welfare or 
are headed by low-wage earners. The second reason is the technological explosion.  The producers of Facebook 
for instance have become billionaires. The movie and entertainment industry pays astronomical sums to actors, 
Rap artists and professional sports players.  The natures of these professions do not create a chain of sales that the 
older industries such as oil, agriculture, pharmaceutical, lumber or other industries (you know, the industries our 
college kids were taught to hate) did where a five-percent return on investment is the norm.   With two years of 
government unemployment checks guaranteed, there will continue to be less incentive to return to work or accept 
a job out of a chosen field.  Businesses are not eager to expand when the Democrats in office are threatening 
more regulations and higher taxes.  We must be steadfast in refusing to let our government go the way of Greece.  
Stand up for America.  Stand up against any and all tax increases at the local, state and federal level.  And most 
importantly, work hard to rid our government of Democrats at every level.  It’s up to us—you and me—to save 
our wonderful country.  God Bless America. 

Fran Kruger, Americanism Chair  (916)  638-5984  efkruger@sbcglobal.net 

Excerpts from The Lawyers' Party   By Bruce Walker (go to our website for the complete article) 
 

A LAWYER WITH A BRIEFCASE CAN STEAL MORE THAN A THOUSAND MEN WITH GUNS.  
 

The Democratic Party has become the Lawyers Party.  Barack Obama is a lawyer.  Michelle Obama is a lawyer. 
Hillary Clinton is a lawyer.  Bill Clinton is a lawyer.  John Edwards is a lawyer.  Elizabeth Edwards is a lawyer. 
Every Democrat nominee since 1984 went to law school (although Gore did  not graduate).  Every Democrat vice presiden-
tial nominee since 1976, except for Lloyd  Bentsen, went to law school.  Look at leaders of the Democrat Party in Congress: 
Harry Reid is a lawyer.  Nancy Pelosi is a lawyer.  The Democrat Party is made up of lawyers.  Democrats mock and scorn 
men who create wealth, like Bush and Cheney, or who heal the sick, like First, or who immerse themselves in history, like 
Gingrich & Hastert. 
 

The Republican Party is different.  President Bush is a businessman.  Vice President Cheney is a businessman.  The leaders 
of the Republican Revolution: Newt Gingrich was a history professor. Tom Delay was an exterminator.  Dick Armey was an 
economist. House Minority Leader Boehner was a plastic manufacturer. The former Senate Majority Leader Bill First is a 
heart surgeon.  The Republican Party is made up of real people doing real work, who are often the targets of lawyers.  
 

The Lawyers Party sees these sorts of people, who provide goods and services that people want, as the enemies of America .  
Lawyers solve problems by successfully representing their clients, in this case the American people.  Lawyers seek to have 
new laws passed, they seek to win lawsuits, they press appellate courts to overturn precedent, and lawyers always pharse lan-
guage to favor their side.  When politicians as lawyers begin to view some Americans as clients and other Americans as op-
posing parties, then the role of the legal system in  our life becomes all-consuming.  The United States has 5% of the worlds 
population and 66% of the worlds lawyers!   
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     CFRW FALL CONVENTION 2011 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Janet Gardner, President SRWF 

 
 

Terri Lyn Alexander, Dottie Linden, Suzanne Jones and I attended the CFRW Fall Convention.  We all arrived 
on Friday and most of us were there in time to kick off the weekend by attending the Ambassador reception at 
the Historic Fox Theater in downtown Visalia for a private showing of the movie Atlas Shrugged, Part 1.  While 
munching on popcorn, we had Congressman Devin Nunes giving us background on the area and the special 
needs of his district. 
     We all had a great time visiting with many of the over 290 in attendance.  The majority of the 2012-2013 
slate was elected with no contest.  We were all able to vote on the By Law changes as well as the contested posi-
tion.  The following are the CFRW Slate of Officers for 2012-2013: 
  From Central Division, Carol Hadley won the President position 
  Vice President North is our own Karen Atteberry 
  Vice President Central is Shirley Mark 
  Vice President South is Pat Weiss 
  Secretary from Southern Division is Jill McCauley 
  Membership Secretary is Lorie Noble from Central Division 
  And Treasurer is Carol Stein from Northern Division 

 
      We were welcomed by Visalia Mayor.  We were entertained by Jacqueline Berger, author of “Love, Lies and 
Tears, The Lives of America’s First Ladies, Volume II”.  Saturday evening the speakers were James Henderson, 
Tulare County Republican Party Chairman, the Honorable Jean Fuller, Senator 18th District, Honorable Connie 
Conway, Assembly Republican Leader, 34th District and Johnny Amaral, Chief of Staff for Congressman Devin 
Nunes.   
     Sacramento was recognized as being one of the clubs awarded the Diamond Award as well as recognition for 
our outstanding website at the NFRW Convention.  We received a CFRW First Place Award for our Newsletter 
in our category.  I want to thank all of you for your hard work that made this possible and special thanks to Mary 
Croxen for her hard work on our outstanding newsletter! 

Received from Claudia Dickerson.  Interesting how  
nothing has changed since 1949. 
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                                                          TOYS FOR TROOPS KIDS 

 
Christmas  is  coming - the  geese  are  getting  fat, 

Won't  you  please  put  a  penny  in  the  old  man's  hat? 
  
 

                                                Christmas  is  coming - that  is  true, 
                                              But,  due  to  inflation  a  penny  won't  do!   

  

We all like to shop!  And, it's that wonderful time of the year when we get to satisfy the inner 
child in each of us by playing with, and picking out, toys and games for the little ones in our families.  While 
doing that, please purchase extra gifts for the little ones of those who are literally giving us the most valuable 
gift that they have to offer.  Our soldiers are sacrificing a part of their own lives by being absent from their 
families during the holidays.  In doing so, they are selflessly working to ensure we keep the freedoms we love.  
The least we can do is help care for their little ones while they are gone. 
  
At our December meeting, we will be collecting new toys and games to be given to the children of our de-
ployed troops in Iran and Afganistan.  Please do not pre-wrap gifts so "Santa's elves" will be able to determine 
and disburse the items, age and gender appropriately.  If for any reason you are unable to shop yourself, you 
may donate funds so someone else can shop for you.  Receipts will be available upon request. 
  
This is the web site for information: www.toysforthetroopskids.org 

      
Thank you, once again, for your care and generosity. 
 Sandra Sinclair,  (916) 422-0373 
Director - Caring for America                        

Following is the letter that Senate Republican Leader Bob Dutton (Rancho Cucamonga) sent 
to the governor outlining the immediate need for a special session focused solely on pension 

reform: 
November 8, 2011 
The Honorable Jerry Brown 

Governor, State of California 
State Capitol, First Floor 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
RE:  Special Session on Pension Reform 

 
Dear Governor Brown: 
     Senate Republicans applaud the recent release of your 12-point plan to reform California’s unsustainable pub-

lic employee pension system.  In a spirit of bipartisanship, I am urging you to immediately call a special session of 

the Legislature to focus solely on pension reform. 
     This special session will provide the focus needed to fill in the details of your 12-point pension plan and draft a 

constitutional amendment to go before the voters.  A vote of the people is necessary to ensure that these important 

pension reforms are not undone in the future by a simple majority vote of the Legislature. 
     Additionally, it is important that any savings or cost avoidances derived from the pension reforms be dedicated 

to reducing the state’s unfunded pension liability. 
     Although there is a Joint Legislative Conference Committee on Public Employee Pensions hearing next month 

to review your 12-point plan, it is not clear that action will be taken in the near term. The Senate Republican Cau-

cus believes it is critically important to engage the entire Legislature on pension reform now. 
     Thank you for considering a special session on pension reform.  Senate Republicans look forward to working 

with you and our legislative colleagues on this critical issue. 
Sincerely, 

Bob Dutton 

Senate Republican Leader 
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CHRISTMAS 2011—GO AMERICAN 

 

     As the holidays approach, the giant Asian factories are kicking into high gear to provide Americans with 
monstrous piles of cheaply produced goods -- merchandise that has been produced at the expense of Ameri-
can labor.  
     This year will be different. This year Americans will give the gift of genuine concern for other Ameri-
cans. There is no longer an excuse that, at gift giving time, nothing can be found that is produced by Ameri-
can hands.  
     Yes there is! It's time to think outside the box, people. Who says a gift needs to fit in a shirt box, wrapped 
in Chinese produced wrapping paper?  
     Everyone -- yes EVERYONE gets their hair cut. How about gift certificates from your local American 
hair salon or barber?   
     Gym membership?  It's appropriate for all ages who are thinking about some health improvement.  
     Who wouldn't appreciate getting their car detailed?  Small, American owned detail shops and car washes 
would love to sell you a gift certificate or a book of gift certificates.  
     Are you one of those extravagant givers who think nothing of plonking down the Benjamin's on a Chi-
nese made flat-screen? Perhaps that grateful gift receiver would like his driveway sealed, or lawn mowed for 
the summer, or driveway plowed all winter, or games at the local golf course.  
     There are a bazillion owner-run restaurants -- all offering gift certificates. And, if your intended isn't the 
fancy eatery sort, what about a half dozen breakfasts at the local breakfast joint.  
     Remember, folks this isn't about big National chains -- this is about supporting your home town Ameri-
cans with their financial lives on the line to keep their doors open. How many people couldn't use an oil 
change for their car, truck or motorcycle, done at a shop run by the American working guy? 
     Thinking about a heartfelt gift for mom?  Mom would LOVE the services of a local cleaning lady for a 
day.  
     My computer could use a tune-up, and I KNOW I can find some young guy who is struggling to get his 
repair business up and running. 
     OK, you were looking for something more personal. Local crafts people spin their own wool and knit 
them into scarves. They make jewelry, and pottery and beautiful wooden boxes.  
     Plan your holiday outings at local, owner operated restaurants and leave your server a nice tip.  
     And, how about going out to see a play or ballet at your hometown theater. Musicians need love too, so 
find a venue showcasing local bands. 
     Honestly, people, do you REALLY need to buy another ten thousand Chinese lights for the house?  When 
you buy a five dollar string of light, about fifty cents stays in the community.  If you have those kinds of 
bucks to burn, leave the mailman, trash guy or babysitter a nice BIG tip.  
     You see, Christmas is no longer about draining American pockets so that China can build another glitter-
ing city. Christmas is now about caring about US, encouraging American small businesses to keep plugging 
away to follow their dreams. And, when we care about other Americans, we care about our communities, 
and the benefits come back to us in ways we couldn't imagine. THIS is the new American Christmas tradi-
tion.  
     Forward this to everyone on your mailing list -- post it to discussion groups -- throw up a post on 
Craigslist in the Rants and Raves section in your city -- send it to the editor of your local paper and radio 
stations, and TV news departments.  This is a revolution of caring about each other, and isn't that what 
Christmas is about? 

SACRAMENTO COUNTY’S 2011 CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Crawford’s Barn - 2715 Tiber Drive, Sacramento, CA 95826 

Tuesday, December 6, 2011 6:30-9 pm 

Hosted Bar and Heavy hor d’ouvres by Chef DDD 

$25 per person 

Purchase your tickets online www.saccountygop.com or call 916 974-1821 
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WAYS AND MEANS  
         

 Many beautiful items are available for those on your Christmas list. For in-

formation call Nell Greenbaum (Jewelry/Accessories) (916) 393-8475  

TREASURER—MARLENE COY 

Marlene’s report is given at each meeting.  Should you wish more information you may contact 

her at: (916)  425-7369 or see the report under Members Only on our website. 

HAPPY SRWF BIRTHDAY - DECEMBER           FLOWER NARCISSUS   
              BIRTHSTONE TURQUOISE 
8    Debbie Trone                             17  Candy Pederson 
10  Chris Fischer                              20  Elsie Hayes 
12  Mary Louise Trowbridge           20  Alice Campbell 
12  Marylou Trowdring                   30  Jean Bristow 
12  Roberta Wiesner                        31  Nell Greenbaum 
14  Ella “Fran” Kruger                    31  Esther Rushford Greene  
15 Victoria Gosdan 
 

SRWF Members: If your Birthday was this month but your name is NOT on this calendar  please call me.       
We love to sing to you our Birthday Song.    
                                                          Marliluz Buchanan (916) 771-5268  maril65@comcast.net                                   
                                                                                                                          

SUNSHINE 
 

It was so great to see Jan High at our November meeting!!!  We rejoice with her for good 
test results following chemo.  She has been missed. 
  
Margie De Row is recovering from knee replacement surgery.  Keep her in your thoughts and prayers 
for a speedy recovery. 
 

          Please continue to contact me with member information,  (916) 631-7677. 
 Claudia Dickerson, Corresponding Secretary 

IN AND OUT BOARD MEETING 
 

Our last board meeting will be held at the Northridge Country Club on December 9, 2011. 
We will meet at 10:30 am for our last board meeting of the year and lunch will be served at 
11:45 am.   
 

The menu is: French Dip Sandwich or Chicken Cordon Bleu 
 

You can let Terri Lyn know if you are attending and your choice of meal. 
 

Please be sure to bring your material with you or make arrangements to meet with 
the new chair or officer if you are moving to a new position. 
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FEDERAL OFFICES    www.whitehouse.gov 

Barack H. Obama 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave  NW 
Washington D.C. 20500 
202 456-1414 
president@whitehouse.gov 

Vice President Joe Biden 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave  NW 
Washington D.C. 20500 
202 456-1414 
vice.president@whitehouse.gov 

U.S. Senators www.senate.org 
Barbara Boxer [D] 
501 I Street, Suite 7-600 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
202 224-3553/916 448-2787/Fax 916 448-2563 
senator@boxwe.senate.gov 

Diane Feinstein [D] 
One Post Street, Suite 2450 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
202 224-3841/415 393-0707/Fax 415 393-0710  

U.S. Representatives  www.house.org 
Dan Lungren 
3rd Congressional District 
11246 Gold Express Drive 
Gold River, CA 95670 
916 859-9906 
house.gov/lungren 

Tom Mc Clintock 
4th Congressional District 
4230 Douglas Blvd. 
Granite Bay, CA 95746 
916 786-5560 
house.gov/mcclintock 

Doris Matsui [D] 
5th Congressional District 
501 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 498-5600 
house.gov/matsui  

STATE OFFICE    www.ca.org     State Senators  www.sen.ca.org 

Governor  
Jerry Brown 
State Capitol 
Sacramento, CA 94249 
916 445-2841 
governor@governor.ca.gov 

Ted Gaines 
1st Senate District 
4230 Douglas Blvd., #300 
Granite Bay, CA 95746 
916-651-4001  
senator.cox@sen.ca.gov 

Darrell Steinberg [D] 
6th Senate District 
1020 N Street, #576 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 951-1529 
senator.steinberg@sen.ca.gov 

State Assembly  www.assembly.ca.gov 
Beth Gaines—District 4  
State Capitol, Room 5126 
Sacramento, CA  95814 
916 319-2004 
Assemblymember.Gaines@ 
Assembly.ca.gov 

Richard Pan - District 5 
State Capitol, Room 4160 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 319-2005 
Assemblymember.Pan@ 
Assembly.ca.gov  

Alyson Huber - District 10 
State Capitol, Room 5175 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 319-2010 
assemblymember.huber@ 
assembly.ca.gov 

Board of Supervisors 

Susan Peters – Dist. 3 
700 H Street, #2450 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 874-5471  

susanpeters@saccounty.net    

Roberta MacGlashan - Dist. 4 
700 H Street, # 2450 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 874-5491 
MacglashanR@saccounty.net 

Don Nottoli - Dist. 5  
700 H Street, #2450  
Sacramento, CA 95814 
916 874-5465 
nottolid@saccounty.net 

Stay Informed 

Web Sites of 

Interest: 
 

Sacramento Republican 

Women Federated  

SacramentoRWF.org 
SacGOPwomen.org 
 

Sacramento County 

Republican Party  

www.sacrepublicans.org or (916) 
974-1820 
 

California Republican Party  

www.cagop.org or (818) 841-
5210,  fax (818) 841-6668  
 

Republican National 

Committee www.rnc.org or  
(202) 863-8500, fax (202) 863-
8820  
 

California Federation of 

Republican Women  

Advocacy Office-e-mail address: 
advocate@cfrw.org, 
www.cfrw.org or (916) 442-4084 
 

National Federation of 

Republican Women  

www.nfrw.org  (703) 548-9688, 
Fax (703) 548-9836   

 

CFRW Northern Division 

www.cfrwnd.org    

 

The White House: 
www.whitehouse.gov  
 

California Assembly: 
www.assembly.ca.gov 
 

No Child Left Behind: 
www.NoChildLeftBehind.gov 
  

California Secretary of State: 
www.ss.ca.gov 
 

The Federalist: 
www.federalist.com 
 

Heritage Foundation: 
www.heritage.org 
 

Dr. Terry Paulsen: 
www.unitedwecanwin.com 
 

Pacific Justice Institute: 
www.pacificjustice.org 
 

US Senate: www.senate.gov 
 

CA Governor: 
www.governor.ca.gov/state/
govsite/gov_homepage.jsp 
 

Left Coast Report: 
www.newsmax.com 
 

Rich Galen: www.mullings.com 
 

Grassroots: www. 
grassroots.com 
 

California Secretary of 

Consumer Affairs: 
www.dca.ca.gov 
 

California Republican Veterans 

of America: www.crva.net 
 

Bill Leonard-State Board of 

Equalization: http://
www.billleonard.org/ 

LET THEM HEAR FROM YOU! 
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2012 MEMBERSHIP FORM – DUES STATEMENT 
Join online at sacramentorwf.org 

  Name              Home Phone 

 
   City      State            Zip    Sponsor 

 
*These fields are legally required for reporting of PAC donations 

SRWF sends out a monthly newsletter & occasional announcements by e-mail.  You can help  
reduce club costs and still stay in touch with important happenings by providing us with your  

e-mail address: ___________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

      

Address   Work or Cell Phone 

      

              

Occupation*   Employer*   Birthday (month-day) 

          

I WANT TO VOLUNTEER! I WANT TO JOIN! 

_____ CARING FOR AMERICA 

            Military support/Appreciation 
           Community Projects 
_____  COMMUNICATIONS 
            Bulletin Editor - Publicity 
               Internet Updates/Blasts 
_____  EDUCATION 
            Advocacy Workshop; Scholarships 
               Legislation; Young Rep. Liaison 
_____  ELECTIONS 

  NEW MEMBER - $30 

  I am registered to vote as a Republican woman 

  Over the age of 18 

  

  RENEWING MEMBER - $30 

  I paid SRWF dues in 2011 

    

  AFFILIATE MEMBER - $30 

  I am not female but want to support and 

  Be involved in SRWF 

    

  ASSOCIATE - $15 

              GOTV; Precinct Walking 
              Voter Registration; Assistance 
               For running for Office 
_____  MEMBERSHIP OUTREACH 
             Satellite Clubs organizer 
             Hospitality, Membership Recruitment 
_____  SPECIAL EVENTS 
             Christmas Event; Whistle Stop 
             Membership Celebration, Fundraisers 

_____  COMMITTEE CHAIR 
               Americanism; Awards; Birthdays, 
               Bulletin Circulation; Central 
               Committee Liaison, Chaplain; 
               Historian; Internet Advisor 
               Reservations 

I belong to RWF 
       and want to meet with SRWF   

Membership Total 
$ 

    

I want to Donate to help SRWF in 

their Mission 
$ 

    

Total Due 
$ 

    

 

Mail to: 

Membership Chair 

800 Del Verde Circle, #3 

Sacramento, CA 95833-3026 

 

               OFFICE USE ONLY 
Check #   
Amount   

P C Rpt Mo   
Date   
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Sacramento Republican Women Federated 
Affiliated with the National Federation of Republican Women 
A Diamond Award Club      www.sacramentorwf.org 

Bobbie Prindle 
SRWF Newsletter Circulation 
2021 Promontory Point Lane 
Gold River, CA 95670 

DATE SENSITIVE MATERIAL 
ADDRESS CORRECITON REQUESTED 
FORWARDING POSTAGE GUARANTEED 

 

                   CALENDAR OF EVENTS… 
           Mark your Calendars and  

        look for details in the bulletins! 
 

Saturday, December 3, 2011 

SRWF Annual Fundraising Program 
December 6, 2011 SCRP Christmas Event, see page 8 

December 9, 2011 SRWF In and Out Board Meeting at North Ridge Country Club 10:30am 

December 12, 2011 Lincoln Club Annual Holiday Party, Vanessa McCarthy-Olmstead 541-5071 

January 4, 2012            SRWF General Meeting and Luncheon, 11:30AM - North Ridge Country Club 

January 12, 2012          SRWF Board Meeting, 10AM - Eskaton         

January 21, 2012          CFRW Northern Division Leadership Workshop— 

 

Contact Bev Anderson; membership@sacramentorwf.org, or Janet Gardner  
president@sacramentorwf.org if you would like to be added to our newsletter by e-mail list, 

with any changes to your e-mail addresses, or have friends’ e-mail addresses that you would 
like to encourage to join by introducing them by way of our bulletin.   


